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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 

At the May meeting, we will have nominations for all Officers.  We hope to have a good turnout.  You know the old 

saying… 2 heads are better than 1… 4 heads are better than 2… and so on. For the good of our Union, we hope to see 

everyone who is able attend our meetings and put their heads together. Additionally, in an effort for transparency, there 

will be further discussion about assessments. 

 

I am happy to report that there are openings for 8 Journeymen in the May 8th First Aid/CPR class. You will need to take 

the online class prior to the live class. There is a $300.00 participation award for you if you complete the training. Is your 

First Aid/CPR Certification up to date? 

 

We currently have 3 open calls for RMF Nooter. There were 5 calls, but 2 Travelers were kind enough to take them. I am 

hopeful that more work will be available in our Jurisdiction soon. I am hopeful that some of our Local 32 Journeyman 

would like to come home and take our calls. 

 

 Fraternally,  

 

 

 

 

Michael S. Ruppert 

Business Manager 

 

 

 


